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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION


DATE:		February 11, 2013

TO:		Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors
		Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:		Brian Dranzik, Interim Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:	NEW LAND LEASE AGREEMENT BETWEEN MILWAUKEE COUNTY AND DIAMOND AVIATION, LLC.

POLICY

County Board approval is required for Milwaukee County to enter into new long-term lease agreements with tenants at General Mitchell International Airport (GMIA).

BACKGROUND

On July 24, 1990, Milwaukee County entered into Airport Agreement No. HP-1030 with Arthur Dietrich III for the lease of land on which to construct an aircraft hangar at GMIA.  The initial term of the agreement was for five (5) years beginning July 1, 1990, and ending June 30, 1995, with the option to renew the agreement for three (3) additional five (5) year terms.

HP-1030 was then assigned to Diamond Aviation, LLC (Diamond Aviation) effective May 12, 1999.  Diamond Aviation subsequently exercised the remaining five-year renewal options of the agreement, and the agreement lapsed on June 30, 2010, but continued on a year-to-year basis (including annual land rental rate increases) until such time as Risk Management issued a new policy regarding required insurance coverage for hangar land leases.

Risk Management has provided airport staff with its updated insurance requirements for hangar land leases and a new hangar land lease template has been prepared.

Therefore, Diamond Aviation is now requesting that the 3,900 square feet of land leased under HP-1030 be included in a new lease commencing April 1, 2013, and ending March 31, 2018, with the option to renew the agreement for one (1) additional five (5) year term.

RECOMMENDATIONS

1.	Airport staff recommends that Milwaukee County enter into a new lease with Diamond Aviation, LLC, for the 3,900 square feet of land previously leased under Airport Agreement No. HP-1030, under the standard terms and conditions as other hangar plot agreements at General Mitchell International Airport, inclusive of the following:

a.	The term of the agreement shall be for five (5) years, effective April 1, 2013, with the option to renew the agreement for one (1) additional five (5) year term.

b.	Rental for the 3,900 square feet of land on which the hangar is located shall be at $0.3243 per square foot per annum, subject to adjustment each July 1 based upon the Consumer Price Index (All Urban Consumers) for the Milwaukee area, which is computed by comparing the then-current January index with the index of the preceding January.

c.	The agreement shall contain the current standard insurance and environmental language for similar hangar land lease agreements.

FISCAL NOTE

Airport land lease revenue will be $1,264.77 per year.


Prepared by:  	Steven Wright, A.A.E., Airport Properties Manager


Approved by:


_________________________________		____________________________________
Brian Dranzik, Interim Director			C. Barry Bateman
Department of Transportation				Airport Director
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